POLICY COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui

MINUTES
August 15, 2012
Council Chamber, 8 th Floor
CONVENE: 9:10 a.m.
PRESENT:

VOTING MEMBERS:
Councilmember G Riki Hokama, Chair
Councilmember Robert Carroll, Vice-Chair
Councilmember Gladys C. Baisa, Member
Councilmember Elle Cochran, Member (In 9:12 a.m.)
Councilmember Joseph Pontanilla, Member (In 9:12 a.m.; Out 11:10 a.m.)
Councilmember Michael P. Victorino, Member (Out 11:01 a.m.)
Councilmember Mike White, Member

EXCUSED: Councilmember Danny A. Mateo, Member
Councilmember Donald G Couch, Jr., Member

STAFF:

Carla Nakata, Legislative Attorney
Tammy M. Frias, Committee Secretary
Regina Gormley, Legislative Attorney

ADMIN.:

Michael J. Molina, Executive Assistant, Office of the Mayor (Item POL-2(36))
Edward S. Kushi Jr., First Deputy Corporation Counsel, Department of the Corporation
Counsel

OTHERS: Item POL-43:

Kaniloa Kamaunu, Hui No Ike Kanawai
Johanna Kamaunu
Lois Prey
Lilah Inaba
Gwen Ohashi Hiraga, Munekiyo & Hiraga, Inc.
Ted Sakai, Director, State Department of Public Safety
Jobie Masagatani, Chair-Designate and Director, State
Department of Hawaiian Home Lands
Dean Seki, Comptroller, State Department of Accounting and
General Services
Russell Tsuji, Administrator, Land Division, State Department
of Land and Natural Resources
Seated in the gallery:

Mich Hirano, Munekiyo & Hiraga, Inc.

POLICY COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
August 15, 2012

James Hirano, Warden, Maui Community Correctional Center, State
Department of Public Safety
Perry Artates, Member (Maui), Hawaiian Homes Commission
Carolyn Darr, Land Agent, Land Management Division, State
Department of Hawaiian Home Lands
Julie Cachola, Planner, Planning Office, State Department of Hawaiian
Home Lands
Mona Kapaku, Manager, Maui District Office, State Department of
Hawaiian Home Lands
Tyler Fujiyama, Engineer, State Department of Accounting and
General Services
Keith Chun, Development Manager, Land Division, State Department
of Land and Natural Resources
Daniel Ornellas, Maui District Land Agent, State Department of Land
and Natural Resources
PRESS:

Akaku--Maui County Community Television, Inc.

CHAIR HOKAMA: . . .(gavel). . Policy Committee shall come to order. This is the Committee's
meeting of 15th of August, 2012. This morning Members present are our Vice-Chairman,
Mr. Carroll, Members Baisa...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good morning.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning. And Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Good morning.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Absent are Ms. Cochran, Couch, Mateo, and Pontanilla. We have two items,
Members, today, one regarding boards and commissions, and the other is a review of a proposed
Public Safety Complex. We do have testimony requests, so this morning the rules of the
Committee shall be that once your name is called please come forward, state the entity you
represent, if you represent any. You will be given three minutes. We shall assist you with a
lighting setup at the podium. At the beginning of your talk you have.. .the green light will go on.
At the 2 minutes, 30 seconds the yellow light will go on, and at the 3 minute mark the red light
will go on and the Chair will stop your comments at that point. Okay. That being the rules of the
Committee, I will ask our first testifier this morning, we have Kaniloa Kamaunu, if you'll please
come forward. If there is also anyone else wishing to provide testimony, we have forms for you
to please sign up so we can take you in the order that you are signing up with.
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. • .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .

MR. KAMAUNU: Good morning, Chair. Good morning, Council.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning.
MR. KAMAUNU: My name is Kaniloa Kamaunu, I'm from Waihee Valley. I'm in opposition of the
plan to merge DHHL with the prison system, for the mere fact that they were created to provide
housing for native Hawaiians. So one of the concerns is who's going to be housed in the prison,
are they going to be 50 percent Hawaiian? I don't understand why the resource is being used in
this manner. I think it's a negative manner and it puts a negative connotation on native
Hawaiians. You know lately we've been...well not lately but throughout my life native
Hawaiians have been shown as lazy, just want to play music, sit on the beach and do nothing.
And that was the connotation of growing up. They weren't smart or intelligent, they were just
lazy. This brings that same connotation into play. Why is this being proposed to be able to
merge with Department of Hawaiian Home Lands to incarcerate people? Are we saying
that...you know I mean and we went to the taskforce meeting and they're saying 40 percent of
the prison system are native Hawaiians. Now why that is? And if you look at the system itself,
the system is out to arrest everybody, and what I mean is every single law that you see today, if
you don't pay for it you're going to go to jail. I don't think as a community that is wise. I think
the wiser thing to do is to look at the crimes that the people...or offenses that the people commit
against the community should determine whether they should be incarcerated. Because as a
professional in this area myself, I do not believe that enlarging a prison is good for a community,
because once you house people that have been hardcore criminals with those that have just
started the system, they...what you're producing is perpetuating that same habit into someone
that doesn't...possibly isn't that bad. Now I don't believe everybody should be incarcerated, but
I do believe there are people that do belong in jail. That's not, you know, a sugar coated. There
are people that belong there. But a lot of people in my profession and being able to see these
people and work with the community as far as this is concerned, to enlarge a prison is negative.
The best thing to do is to keep people working, especially those that have committed crimes that
still hold down a job and support their families to keep them there and find an appropriate type of
punishment that will keep them at home, still paying their bills, still taking care of their families,
so that they don't become an indigent person which affects their family which becomes indigent
which now puts them under welfare program. You have to look at the offenses, and I'm appalled
that DHHL is looking to support this process. I don't think it's wise. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Kamaunu. Any questions for the gentleman on his testimony this
morning, Members? Having none, Mr. Kamaunu, thank you for your thoughts -MR. KAMAUNU: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --we appreciate it. The Chair would recognize the presence of Ms. Cochran.
Thank you.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Good morning.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And Mr. Pontanilla. Thank you for being here. The next person we have for
testimony is Johanna Kamaunu, if you'll please come forward. At this time, Ms. Kamaunu is the
last person requesting to testify before the Committee. If there's anyone else, we ask to please
make yourself known so we can provide you with your opportunity. Good morning.
MS. KAMAUNU: Good morning. Aloha, Council members. You know I'm not really sure exactly
what the agenda is regarding the prison system, but I'm here hoping to at least keep in your mind
some of the most important things to us regarding it. And as my husband already said, we're
really concerned about how this system, this prison will affect our families. There's so much
money going into this building that I'm really kind of concerned and feel that could be applied
elsewhere. Today...or maybe I should clarify. I've been working as an insurance agent for ten
years. My product is bail bonds. So I've had clients who have been in and out of prison,
sometimes whole families in and out of prison, and one of the concerns I had was when a
gentleman came to me after I bailed him and he said, you know, after I max out I'm leaving this
island. And I said why? And he says because you know when I first got arrested for drugs, I
only knew maybe about four people, I had only four contacts, and then they put me in jail. By
the time I left jail I had 50 contacts. And then he got caught again and he was put into Drug
Court. Now he has 100 contacts. And he says, you know, it's gotten to the point now that
everywhere I turn there's a drug connection. The problem isn't there's not enough prisons, the
problem is there isn't enough ways to address the issue before it even happens. Or these men
and women who become subjects of the criminal system and criminals themselves, you know,
sometimes it's just one thoughtless act, one weak moment that puts them on that path towards
incarceration. And it's not just him or just her but it impacts their families, whether it's parents,
whether it's brothers and sisters, or whether it's children and grandchildren. And the family
becomes so dysfunctional after that point. There needs to be more that will address the programs
or the pono behavior of our people. Just recently we had a meeting with the Hawaiian Justice
Taskforce out of OHA, and I was so impressed by the work that they're trying to do because of
the disproportion amount of Hawaiians in the system, and there are ways to help them but we're
not addressing them. There are more Hawaiians being arrested and put in prison than any other
nationality for the same charges. Today, you can find people sitting in MCCC because they've
got traffic tickets, and their time in jail will be a month, four weeks to six weeks that they're
waiting for their trial date to come up for a traffic ticket. That's the system today. But anyway,
I'm really not in favor of this prison system. I'm really not looking forward to Maui being noted
for this, and I really find it objectionable that DHHL will take this opportunity to use the
resources that the State and Federal government have set aside for the use of Hawaiians. Thank
you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Kamaunu. Members, any questions for the gentle lady this
morning on her testimony? Thank you very much for your presence and your thoughts. Is there
anyone else wishing to provide testimony before the Committee this morning? Having none, the
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Chair will close testimony for the August 15, 2012 Policy Committee meeting. Members, no
objections?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So ordered, we shall close testimony.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY. . .

ITEM POL-2(36): NOMINATIONS TO BOARDS, COMMITTEES, AND COMMISSIONS
(BOARD OF ETHICS) (CC 11-3 1)

CHAIR HOKAMA: May I direct you please to Policy Item 2(36) under Nominations to Boards,
Committees, and Commissions. We are in receipt of a correspondence dated July 25, 2012 from
Mayor Arakawa, proposing a resolution regarding appointment of members to the Board of
Ethics. The Mayor is recommending...excuse me, is submitting to you, Members, two
nominees, Ms. Lilah Inaba and Ms. Lois Prey to the Board of Ethics, for a term expiring
March 31, 2015 and March 31, 2016, respectively, to fill two existing vacancies. This morning
we do have both nominees present and we shall call them up one by one to ask if they would
share some thoughts with us, why they would like to serve on this important board of the County.
And then also we have Mr. Molina from the Mayor's Office who will also give us his comments.
So this morning...ladies, who would like to go first? Ms. Inaba or Ms. Prey?
MS. PREY (from the audience): I'll go first.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Please come, come forward, please. Thank you very much for being present. If
you could please identify yourself for the record, and -MS. PREY: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --and the Chair's...whatever...some...whatever thoughts you'd like to...
MS. PREY: Okay. My name is Lois Prey and I would like to say good morning to Council Chair and
Council members. The reason why I would like to serve on the Board of Ethics is I grew up in a
household of strong morals, ethics, and manners. It continued with my education in private
schools where it was implemented further. These values have stayed with me. In my 25 years
on Maui, I have served on many boards, committees, and clubs, and feel that I am qualified to be
able to judge fairly and give my honest opinion on any complaints of violations against any
officers or elected officials and any other issues that may come before the board. I would like to
thank the Council Chair and Council members for your time in reviewing my testimony, and
look forward to serving on the Board of Ethics with integrity and confidentiality. Thank you.
-
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Prey. Members, questions for the gentle lady this morning? You
know what, be.. .yeah, we'll take questions for Ms. Prey since she's already up there. I was
going to ask Mr. Molina if he had any words.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, if you want to go Mr. Molina first, I can wait, Chair. I'm
okay. Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: But let's ask Mr. Molina -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, that's fine.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --if he has some additional comments he'd like to add to the nominee, please.
MR. MOLINA: Oh, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina.
MR. MOLINA: Thank you very much, Chairman, and good morning, Committee members. No, pretty
much if you'll all look in your binders, you'll note that Ms. Prey has quite a resume in terms of
serving on many, many of our boards and commissions, and we feel quite fortunate that she's
made herself available for your consideration to serve on the Ethics Board. And at this point,
you know, I'd just like to turn matters back over to you and Ms. Prey for questioning. Thank
you, Chairman. Thank you, Members.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much, Mr. Molina. Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And, Ms. Prey, thank you for being here this morning.
MS. PREY: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I've known for you for many years throughout this community
and -MS. PREY: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --really feel very confident and.. .with your capabilities and your
overall ability to look at the whole picture. My question to you is really simple. Knowing that
you know a lot of people, will you be able to if it became a challenge to recluse yourself is
something came up with somebody too close to you? I mean you know a lot of people -MS. PREY: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --some are very close to you --
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MS. PREY: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --in many aspects of our community. So -MS. PREY: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --that's one of the concerns, 'cause we face that sometimes and we
face it right here.
MS. PREY: Exactly.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So I guess that's my question to you.
MS. PREY: Yes, it would be.. .I would exclude myself.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. If...
MS. PREY: Without any problem, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Without any problem?
MS. PREY: Yeah, without any problem.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And I thank you, because I think you're that type of person.
MS. PREY: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you very much. Thank you -MS. PREY: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --Mr. Chair. That's the only question I had for that wonderful
young lady.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And good morning, Lois, nice to see you.
MS. PREY: Same here.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I just have comments in regards to Lois. We were together on
Committee of [sic] Status of Women which is where I first met her, and she does awesome work.
Just...I don't know how she juggles everything. I know she's retired but still keeps herself quite
busy. And I feel very confident that she can do this job in a very fair and neutral manner and
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definitely put her heart and soul and keep an open mind because of the, you know, firsthand
experience I've had working with her. Thank you, Chair. And thank you, Lois, for stepping up
to volunteer for this.
MS. PREY: Okay. Thank you, Elle.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. And thank you very much, Lois, for being
here this morning. Lucky, lucky Maui County that you would be willing to take on another job.
I don't know how you do it. My only fear is I hope you're not going to give up any of your
current positions to do this.
MS. PREY: No, not at this time at all. I mean no. I enjoy it too much.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Wonderful. I just want to be sure that nobody's going to lose the service
that we have already, because you are such a valuable person to have on any board. I've had the
opportunity to work with her as a fellow board member, so I know that, you know, if something
needs to be done, you give it to Lois and it gets done. I also think that, you know, having her
background that I think she'll be very good in this particular commission. You know going to
the Ethics Board, it's a very difficult board -MS. PREY: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --because you are making value judgments about people.
MS. PREY: Exactly.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And so I think that takes some experience, takes some living, and some
high moral standards, and in my opinion you meet those. And I trust that you're going to do a
great job for us. So thank you.
MS. PREY: Thank you, Gladys, very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Any other questions for the nominee, Members? Okay, having none,
Ms. Prey, thank you very much for your attendance and for sharing your thoughts with us.
MS. PREY: Okay. Thank you again
CHAIR HOKAMA: I appreciate it.
MS. PREY: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. We'll ask Ms. Inaba if she would please come forward at this time.
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MS. INABA: Hi. Good morning, everybody.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning.
MS. INABA: My name is Lilah Inaba, not very good at this. The reason that I want to serve on the
Ethics Board is because basically I want to start serving my community and being more active in
it, and I think I could do a good job. Basically that's it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. That's fine.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino, you have a -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --question for our . . . (inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. And a question, and I'm going to make a statement so that
we're perfectly clear 'cause I just said it moments ago. Ms. Inaba and I are on the same board at
MECC, and, Mr. Chair, I'm going to call upon your decision because we have a very close
relationship in that respect, a working relationship. And I just want to make the public aware
that I'm willing to recluse myself from her. I know this lady, she's, she'll be a great asset to the
Ethics Board. I know her heart. I know what she.. .works very hard and cares about people and
really can, and as my experience working with her over the last three years at MECC, you know,
she's very open, looks at the whole picture, and tries to make what I call a fair decision.
However, I have to bring that to the floor right now so that, you know, whatever the decision of
the Committee I have no problems one way or the other, but I just want to make sure. I
mentioned it earlier and I will always be that way. So that's your call, Mr. Chair. We do work
together. I am a vice president for MECC and she works there. What is your position? I forgot
now. I'm so sorry.
MS. INABA: I'm the chief financial officer.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chief financial officer, Mr. Chair. So -CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --and I apologize, I forgot.
MS. INABA: That's okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. So I just want that brought on the floor right now, Mr.
Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Thank you for that disclosure. The Chair will make a ruling shortly.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Anyone else regarding questions or comments with this nominee?
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you so much for volunteering to serve. My
only question is that, you know, looking at the, your duties, do you have the time to serve as a
commissioner for the Board of Ethics?
MS. INABA: Yes, I do. Community service is really important to Ka Hale A Ke Ola, and they would,
you know, be all for it. We work for the community there and this is just an extension of it.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. And thank you, Lilah, for being here this
morning. I don't have the...I can't say I've had the opportunity to work with her but I do know
of the work you do and I've known who you are, and I certainly know what goes on at the
agency you work at. What I'm thinking will be a unique gift that you'll bring is your
perspective. You know because of the work you do and the agency work that you do, I think
you'll bring an interesting perspective to Board of Ethics. 'Cause, you know, often they're
looking at conflicts of interest, and are you familiar at all with that concept?
MS. INABA: Yes, I am.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good. 'Cause I think that's really important that if you're going to be on
a board, you know, you understand what a lot of the work is, and you've familiarized yourself
with what it does. So coming from that perspective, I think you'll be a valuable addition. So I
want to thank you for volunteering. It looks like this whole board thing is a new thing for you.
Is this the first time?
MS. INABA: I was on the Library Commission before, a long time ago, about 20 years ago. Now I just
started up again this year with...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And -MS. INABA: . . . (inaudible). . .
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --no problem from the boss?
MS. INABA: No problem.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. Just want, you know, it's really important because you have an
employer and I know you folks are really, really busy there. But if she's willing to share you
with us, we're very, very grateful. And thank you very much, and wish you all the best in this
service.
MS. INABA: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any further questions for the nominee, Members? That would have been a good
question, Mr. Victorino's potential conflict. Mr. Molina, any comments regarding this nominee,
please.
MR. MOLINA: Mr. Chairman and Members of the Committee, well I think Ms. Inaba did a great job in
responding to your questions, I don't have much else to say. But as you had stated earlier, the
Ethics Board is certainly one of the more difficult boards to serve on. I do believe they have
subpoena powers, and myself as a former Council member, I had to go before the Ethics Board
and it's like going to court. And I'm really happy that Ms. Inaba and Ms. Prey have volunteered
to step up on this board that which can be very high profile at times, so and which requires a lot
of study depending on the subject matter that will come before them. So on behalf of the Mayor
we would certainly appreciate your support for both of our nominees to this very important
board. Thank you, Chairman. Thank you, Members.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Not...I don't know where this question's going but
probably first to Mr. Molina. Looking at the application, it's currently two years old and so is
Ms. Prey's. And in regards to the political affiliation there is nothing stated here, whether it's
none or a designated affiliation. It's not notated, and I know this board needs to have sort of a
balance of that. So just curious if purposely it wasn't asked or needed here?
MR. MOLINA: No, I don't believe that was the case. It might have just been...you know it's up to the
person filling out the application. And I guess now it's not a big issue as it once was for a lot of
our boards and commissions. But if Ms. Inaba at a later point would like to, you know, indicate
a particular political affiliation, we can ask her and we can have it resubmitted on another
application, an updated application. We would be happy to do so if that is the will of the
Committee.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. That was just a question, Chair, if it was, you know, sort of
mandated to do kind of thing so there's a better balance in Administration's eyes for the
Commission.
MR. MOLINA: And we certainly are very mindful about the two year, you know, limit I guess if you
will. We've been trying to clean all of that up to make sure that applications are no older than
two years, and if we do have applicants that do want to continue having their name being under
consideration by the Mayor, we do ask them to submit an updated application.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Mr. Molina.
MR. MOLINA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Ms. Inaba, do you still serve on the Affirmative Action
Advisory Committee for the County?
MS. INABA: Yes, I do.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So you're aware of that, Mr. Molina?
MR. MOLINA: Yes, sir. And if I may, Mr. Chairman, the committee meets very infrequently and
Ms. Inaba did indicate to us that she has the time. And of course we try to look at nominees first
who are not on any particular boards or commissions, and then if we don't get a response back or
any interest expressed to us on serving on a board or commission then we will look at people
who are currently serving on a board or commission and if they've indicated on their application
of interest what other boards that they have then we will ask them. And I believe and Ms. Inaba
had indicated I guess one of her other choices was the Ethics Board. So that is how we
approached her and we asked her if you do have the time, and then we looked at how frequently
the Affirmative Action Committee meets and which they do meet very infrequently. And Ms.
Inaba indicated to us that she does have the time and got the okay from her employer.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for that response. Okay. Members, any further requests or
comments for the nominee? If not, Ms. Inaba, thank you for being here this morning. The
Chair's going to take a two-minute recess. . . . (gavel). . .
RECESS: 9:35 a.m.
RECONVENE: 9:37 a.m.
CHAIR HOKAMA:
. (gavel). .. Policy Committee shall return to order. Thank you for that short
break, Members. We are on Item Policy 2(36), Members. We are taking up the nominations of
two individuals for the Board of Ethics. Regarding one nominee, the Chair is going to ask
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Mr. Victorino if you have any direct financial interest or oversight responsibilities of the
individual.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: None at all, sir.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Then the Chair would rule that there is no conflict and the Chair would allow you
to vote on this matter.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Regarding this item, Members, the Chair will be recommending and accepting a
motion to place the names of Lois Prey replacing Gene Viglione on the Board of Ethics, for a
term expiring March 31, 2016, as well as Ms. Lilah Inaba replacing Frank Moe, for a term
expiring March 31, 2015 on Exhibit B of the attachment to the proposed resolution. Mr. Carroll.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Carroll, seconded by Ms. Baisa. Is there any
further discussion regarding the motion before you? Having none, all in favor the motion, please
say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no"? Motion passes with seven ayes, two excused, Mr. Couch and
Mr. Mateo.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Cochran, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Couch and Mateo.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the
nominations.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Members. Ms. Nakata, we need to file anything regarding
this? Okay, thank you.

ITEM POL 43:
-

PROPOSED PUBLIC SAFETY COMPLEX (PUUNENE)

(CC 12-29)

CHAIR HOKAMA: May I please direct you to Item 43. Item 43 is the Proposed Public Safety
Complex. Thank you for your presence, Mr. Molina.
MR. MOLINA: Thank you, Chairman. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. This morning regarding this item, we do have representatives from various
State agencies to give comments. For our viewing public and those in our audience, this
Committee will be reviewing a proposal that has been sent to this Committee by referral. I can
tell you that some of the testimony we appreciate it very much. I would just say that in this
Committee's perspective though, that would be appropriate comments at the State Legislature
which makes the policy of how we're going to approach Statewide public safety and its facilities.
We are basically involved with a complex and a land use consideration. And so, Members,
please keep that within your thoughts this morning as we receive the information regarding this
item. I'd like to bring up Ms. Gwen Hiraga from Munekiyo Hiraga who will maybe give us the
introductory, and then we can move forward with the appropriate State representatives who will
be sharing departmental comment.
MS. OHASHI HIRAGA: Good morning, Chair Hokama
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning.
MS. OHASHI HIRAGA: --and Members of the Council. Gwen Hiraga. And I'm just going to do very
short introduction this morning. The respective directors will be available to comment and
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respond to questions that the Committee may have. The first speaker this morning is going to be
Mr. Ted Sakai, and he is the Director of the Department of Public Safety, in the front row. To be
followed by Ms. Jobie Masagatani, and Ms. Masagatani is the Chair and Director for the
Department of Hawaiian Home Lands. Mr. Dean Seki is the Comptroller for the Department of
Accounting and General Services. And from our...representing the Department of Land and
Natural Resources is Mr. Russell Tsuji, the Land Administrator for the Department. And with
him are Keith Chun and Daniel Ornellas. So at this point, Mr. Chair, if it's okay, I'd like to turn
it over to Mr. Sakai.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you, Ms. Hiraga. Mr. Sakai.
MR. SAKAI: Thank you very much, Mr. Chair and Members of the Council, Members of the
Committee. I'm going to keep my comments brief, and I want to apologize in advance, I'm
trying to shed a really bad cold. But I think my mind is still functioning. As Ms. Hiraga
mentioned, I am the Director of the State Department of Public Safety. I assumed this position
on June 1 of this year, so I've been all of two and a half months in this position. Just by way of
perspective, I'm somewhat familiar with the correctional issues because I served as the Director
from 1998 to 2002, and I made a career of.. .in the Department of Public Safety specifically on
the correction side. The Department of Public Safety really has a pressing need to do something
about the existing MCCC which serves as a jail for Maui County. Just by.. .just to give you a
little bit of perspective. Hawaii is one of the few states in the country--I believe there's six--in
which the State entity is responsible for both jails and prisons. The difference is that the prisons
really.. .when you think prisons you think big house. The judge says... slams his gavel and he
says 20 years and you go off to, up the river or whatever the terminology is, that's prison. For
Hawaii, prison would be Halawa. Jails are where offenders are kept awaiting trial or if they have
short sentences of less than a year. In Hawaii because we have both responsibility for the jails
and the prisons, well we use the community correctional centers throughout the State as sort of
the reentry point for inmates who have served the bulk of their prison time and are on their way
back into the community. And so prior to their release, we like to give them a more graduated
transition where we can make sure they've got the programming they need, make sure that they
can have the support they need as they make their way back into the community, return to the
community successfully. What I like to tell is the inmates is that it's.. .I don't want them to get
out, I want them to stay out, and they cannot stay out unless we have the kind of supports that we
believe we can provide in the local communities. So MCCC serves as a jail for Maui County.
So all of the pre-trials, awaiting trial, not yet convicted, the short sentences of less than a year,
and those who are in transition back into the Maui community will be housed at the MCCC. The
situation at the MCCC is that I believe the design capacity is something like 209, and as of July
31, we house 385 inmates there. So we are badly overcrowded. I mentioned that I had a long
career in corrections. I remember when the original module at MCCC was opened back in the
early '80s, I believe. We very quickly got overcrowded, and as we got overcrowded we kept
adding a lot of temporary buildings. Some of them were put up by the inmates themselves. And
it wasn't until I would say the mid-1990s that we did a for real expansion of the MCCC where
we added two 48-bed modules which really do look like a jail, as well as an 80-bed transition
center. The rest of the facility is really, literally the temporary buildings and they're falling apart,
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and we really need to replace them. The challenge we face at MCCC is that the site is very, very
challenging. It's small, it's, I believe it's seven acres and there's a significant slope. So over the
years.. .now I do have a ten-year gap in my memory, so to speak, because between 2002 and
today, I wasn't really involved in the planning of this regional complex. But I guess over the
years what the Department decided to do was see if we could relocate the MCCC to a more
suitable site, and the site before you...the area...the region before you has, was the site selected.
And so the Department along with its partners, the Department of Accounting and General
Services specifically, has been working very hard to see if we could site a new MCCC at
Pulehunui. Now when I came into office on June 1, I was presented with this particular plan. I
noticed...the first thing I noticed was that the.. .that cost of the facility was extremely high. I
believe it's in excess of $200 million for this facility, and that's one. The second thing I noticed
was that the population mix and the population growth not only at MCCC but throughout the
entire State in the State correctional system has somewhat changed since I was in office ten years
ago. As a matter of fact, we're not growing as fast as we were back then. So what I'm leading
up to is that when we first conceived of this facility at Pulehunui, we had expected a continued
growth over the years and that simply has not happened. If we had built a facility as we had
planned, the facility would be open today, we would have something like 660 beds. Today we
have 385 inmates and another 50 which we're housing at the Federal Detention Center. So I
think what we would like to do with the current project is to see if it's the right size, and we want
to see if we can...there's some aspects of the design that can be reconsidered. Number one, to
make it the right size, and number two, to bring the cost down so it becomes more palatable for
the policymakers, specifically the Legislature and the Governor. So this is where we are right
now. Now, another aspect...and let me just back up a little bit. There's a couple of reasons for
the change in the population, I think, is number one is there's a lot of...the crime rate has
stabilized if not gone down a bit. Second thing is there's a lot more creative kinds of programs
that are occurring at the court level, for example the Drug Court and Project HOPE which I think
has helped the correctional system a great deal. The other aspect that we need to consider as we
look at the right size for this facility is the Legislature just this past session passed something
called the Justice Reinvestment Initiative, and this is forcing our Department to take a hard look
at who's in prison, whether some of the inmates can be better served and the community can be
better served by better programming. Can we get a lot of the pre-trials out of the facility a little
faster to reduce the need for hard prison beds? So given all of this, we are really taking a hard
look at what the size of the facility should be. We haven't really...having said that, you know,
we haven't really looked at the details yet, so I'm not ready to tell you where we're going to go
with this. But I just want to tell you that we're committed to doing this. The other aspect of the,
of this whole project that I think is important for your consideration is we had some pretty
intense discussions with our sister departments, specifically DAGS, the Department of Land, and
the Department of Hawaiian Homes, and we believe that the best way forward for us is to
continue to work with DAGS as the lead agency rather than the Department of Hawaiian Homes.
So the...we want to continue to work with the Department of Hawaiian Homes because we are
very concerned about the infrastructure costs at Pulehunui, and if the Department of Hawaiian
Homes can go ahead with its plans, we can perhaps mitigate some of the concerns that we have
on the infrastructure, specifically the water and the sewer. So this is where we are with this
project right now. We are committed to this site. We are considering options but our first
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preference clearly is Parcel 7 at Pulehunui. We would ask your consideration, favorable
consideration in including us in the master plan for this area because it would certainly help us.
We're committed to the site because we have actually invested a lot of time and energy and
money into this site. We are familiar with the site, it's very suitable for our needs. We believe

there are the partnership opportunities that can be developed over time with other State agencies,
and so we believe that this would be a good site for us. With that, I'd be open to any questions
that you may have.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Sakai. So the Committee's clear what we've.. .you just shared
with us and if.. .correct us...correct me if I'm misstating. DAGS will be now the lead agency of
all the State departments for this proposed project?
MR. SAKAI: Right. It would be like a traditional Capital Project where we work closely with DAGS.
DAGS would...if there's an RFP for example or there's a bid that's put out, it would go through
DAGS.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Well I hope you're aware that, you know, not all the Members of this
Committee is supportive of your site.
MR. SAKAI: I had heard of.. .I had heard that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And so my question to you is if there are other locations that could potentially have
the land mass, the critical land mass to relocate this to another site, is that an option?
MR. SAKAI: That's something we certainly would consider. We would be.. .look at.. .I mentioned
infrastructure would be an important consideration, but the other consideration for us would be
we would like to be in reasonable proximity to the court. Because our inmates on a daily basis
would have to access the courts because of their status, their legal status, they're awaiting trials.
They need to be accessible to their attorneys also, so we have a lot of visits from the attorneys to
our facility.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So you're saying closer to Wailuku?
MR. SAKAI: Well that would be ideal. I really don't know what some of the options are.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well we were, you know, verbally informed, some of us anyway, that part of the
complex proposal may include a potential relocation of the Judiciary.
MR. SAKAI: Well if the Judiciary relocates.. .and I really don't know what the Judiciary's position on
this is or the Governor's for that matter, but if the Judiciary does relocate, it would be a close
location...a co-location with the Judiciary would be ideal for us.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I'll go right down. Everyone will be given an opportunity on the
Committee. Mr. Pontanilla?
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Sakai, for being here this morning.
MR. SAKAI: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: You know I kind of agree with you in regards to the facility that
we have presently is overcrowded for sure. And when I see portables that are being built on the
site to house more inmates, I kind of, you know, realize that it's coming like the public schools.
You know overcrowding, you put up temporary building, costs go up. But what was interesting
is that what you had said is that you don't know what is the right size.
MR. SAKAI: Not yet.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: And we.. .I'm sure the State had budgeted some dollars in
regards to building a facility that was designed many years ago, so hopefully the right size will
bring down that particular cost.
MR. SAKAI: That's what we're hoping. I know there was some budget for planning and design, and so
we hope to use some of those funds to make sure that whatever we proceed with is going to be
the right size.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. And for me, you know, I represent the Central Maui area,
Kahului, and, you know, when I look at the present jail that we have here in Wailuku, it's so
close to proximity of urban areas. Although it's close to the courts, it's close to hospitals, and but
my belief is that, you know, for the safety of the community we should put it somewhere where,
you know, as you heard the Chairman, you know, some of the Members may not be willing to
move a jail to the location that you're thinking of, but some of us are. And what is the right
location? Really we don't know. When you talk about infrastructure, you know, that's
something that we need to talk with Department of Hawaiian Home Lands in regards to where
they're going to get the water. Sewer, I'm sure they're looking at possibly a system of...a sewer
system that is independent from the County system. So there's many things that we need to work
on. You know, I have a testimony in here in regards to some of the things that we should be
doing for the inmates in regards to getting the inmates back into public, and one of the issues that
I have is how do we do that. Do we need halfway homes so that they can transition into, back
into the public? You know, there's a lot of things In fact, several years ago when we had a State
Senate Committee meeting in here, and one of the issues that was brought up by inmates was that
there's no transitional housing. So, you know, yeah, fine and dandy, we build a new jail but
transitional housing is also important. So I'm hoping that the State of Hawaii is looking at
something that will transition inmates back into our society.
MR. SAKAI: Yes, that's something we're very, very interested in, and we would like to continue to
work with the community here as well as throughout the State in developing these service
opportunities for inmates so that the programs don't necessarily have to be in the jail, it could be
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outside, for example, in a transitional home. But we really need to develop that system. I totally
agree with you.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: And thank you. And, you know, I really appreciate your
comments. And when we look at future employment for the County of Maui, there will be a lot
of opportunity should we go ahead or should the State go ahead and build this prison. So thank
you very much. Thank you, Chairman.
MR. SAKAI: You're welcome.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Chair. And thank you, Ted, for coming over. It was -MR. SAKAI: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --nice to see you in the elevator after so many years. And I appreciate
your clarifying the involvement of DHHL, because I was wondering exactly what their
involvement was when the lands that they own are on the other side of the street. But one of the
questions I have was what would the use be for the current facility once the new facility is built?
MR. SAKAI: You know, I wouldn't be in a position to answer that, Councilman White. If we were able
to move the entire facility, the land would revert to the Department of Land and Natural
Resources, and it could be their decision actually.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay. So there's no specific use planned at this point?
MR. SAKAI: No specific use.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: And then the other question I had was what other sites were considered
as potential locations for the prison?
MR. SAKAI: I'm not really sure. Like I said ...(clears throat)... excuse me, there's been...this,
actually this project has been going on for like ten years, and I think we've always looked at this
particular site. So I'm not sure if the prior Administrations had looked at alternative sites. You
know one alternative for us would be to see what we could do at the Waiale site, the current
location, but as I mentioned earlier there'd be significant challenges because of the configuration
and the size of the Waiale site.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Was there any consideration building a prison like the Federal Detention
Center at the Honolulu Airport where we're going up instead of out?
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MR. SAKAI: Well that would be, that would...certainly we would like to explore that, but, you know,
we would want to make sure that we stay within the limits that's prescribed by the County. I
understand that you have a pretty clear height limit on buildings.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: That's true. And then the other question I had was, you know, we just
purchased I think a little over 100 acres for 2.7 million, and when you look at a $200 million cost
to build, the land.. .1 know the focus is in Pulehunui because the State owns the land. But as you
mentioned it is a little bit further away from Wailuku than the current facility which -MR. SAKAI: It is.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --increases the cost for transportation and all sorts of other things.
Would it be a consideration to look at purchasing land closer to Wailuku or Kahului for the
purpose?
MR. SAKAI: We would certainly be open to that. We would work with DAGS and the Department of
Land on that to see if there's any other suitable sites for us. The only problem with that--and I
fully appreciate what you're saying, Councilman White--is time becomes a factor because this,
not only has this been going on so long but in these ten years there really virtually have been no
improvements made at the MCCC. So we do want to make sure we can proceed expeditiously,
but we certainly would be open to what you're saying.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: And at $200 million on a per bed basis, that's about $240,000 per bed.
MR. SAKAI: Yeah. It's pretty costly.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: It's a pretty hefty cost. Would it be possible for us to get a list of the
other sites that were considered?
MR. SAKAI: Certainly.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: If there are.
MR. SAKAI: I'll check on that and get back to you.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay. I appreciate that. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. Thank you, Chair. And thank you for being here, Ted.
MR. SAKAI: You're welcome.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I think we've come to a point where, you know, we're going to
have to make some decisions in the very near future. Our present facility is antiquated,
dilapidated, literally falling apart. I mean they've patched more places than you can patch. I
mean I've been in the area and I've seen what they've been doing, I live right above it, and so I
know it's something that you guys have been working on. My concern and question to you is do
you work closely with the various entities, various community groups that have been bringing
forward ideas? And I understand some of them may be a little bit maybe beyond your means,
but do you at least take a time to sit down with them, try to.. .you know I know you've had some
public hearings but with the specific groups, working with them to look for methodologies of
coming up with what I call plausible solutions that make them as well you folks a good overall
facility?
MR. SAKAI: We certainly will need to do much more of that -COUNCILMEMBER VICTOR INO: Yeah.
MR. SAKAI: --whether it's in a small group or town hall meeting type situations. One thing we have
been doing is meeting with the private nonprofit agencies to see what kind of services they could
help deliver, so inmates can have better service on the outside so they don't either have to come
back to the facility or maybe even not even come into the facility at all.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And I understand.
MR. SAKAI: So, but we're committed to doing that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, good. I understand too that, you know, some of the
commitment you guys have made so far is to make sure facilities within the complex will have
for educational and other rehabilitation programs within the facility so that these programs can
exist in a separate manner whether it's classroom environment or other types of environment so
that these inmates will have an opportunity to get more prepared upon exiting the system. So
you guys are looking at that also, right?
MR. SAKAI: Yeah, definitely, most definitely, because otherwise it's just a lockup and we don't want to
just do a lockup. We do want to.. .we understand our obligation to the people of Hawaii. The
best public safety really is to make sure when the inmates get released, they can walk the straight
and narrow. If all we do is lock 'ern up and release 'ern and they're going to commit a crime,
we're not really fulfilling our mission of public safety.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And the last question I have for you is--and I know others will
have others--is there a plan or has it been considered of making, what I call, a division between,
what I would call, hardcore, as this testifier said, who need to be there, who have committed
maybe a heinous crime or a serious crime versus someone, they make mistake? And you know
whether it's a traffic violation or something, and making sure that they're separated so that in the
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future they're not influenced by these hardcore? Because you heard the other testifier saying he
went in and then he come out with these many contacts and then he comes out -MR. SAKAI: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --with that many contact. That's the concern I have is that our
facility has a multitude of and different facets of reasons people are going to be in there. How do
we protect those who are...who've done something maybe foolish, may have made a bad
mistake but a mistake and need to be for whatever reason be incarcerated for whatever period of
time and not with the hardcore maybe career-type criminal, if you want to use that term, or any
hardcore criminal?
MR. SAKAI: That would be really, really important in terms of looking at the design of the facility,
number one, so we can make that separation, and the second is making sure that we have the
partnerships with the community agencies so people can link up to the community agencies.
Right now Mr. Hirano, who's in the audience, does a, really a marvelous job in trying to keep
'em separate, it's just that his facilities are so bad.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. And that's why I -MR. SAKAI: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --hope that this whole design will be working towards that aspect.
You know if you've got to build it and I believe we have to because we just can't do anything
more where we're at, that we do it right this time and that we have this division and these people
who are maybe hardcore or whatever be one side and those who've made maybe one mistake,
just a small mistake, but it's a mistake that they have to pay whatever time, that they're separated
and that we're not going to have that, you know, have that interaction. Because I think that
sometimes is a bad influence and sometimes creates more problems for us in the future. So if
you're working on that I really would appreciate. I think the community and the outreach with
the various agencies and groups that are super concerned that would rather have assistance and
programs instead of incarceration. I know that it's never going to be a perfect system, but the
more we can do to prevent, the best it is in the long run for all of us.
MR. SAKAI: Thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, thank you. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. Thank you for being here. So yeah, I was
hoping to get a lot more answers today than questions, but I see there's still a lot of, you know,
rethinking and decision making to be done here. But I appreciate your disclosure in the numbers
as in crime is declining and numbers are dropping and things of that nature. But pre-trial seems
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to be quite a big issue, and I know that has to do here with at MCCC. You know I'm glad you're
looking at what is the real appropriate size of this complex and where it could possibly be.
Again, you know, I'm having a lot more questions than answers today. And I compliment your
discussion in regards to transitional and kind of follow up with inmates that are released,
because, you know, due to recidivism and everything, we'd like to see that drop. But the judicial
system I think is key also and to the numbers and why pre-trial is sitting there and things like
that. So hopefully, I mean I assume that you folks are in discussion. As Mr. Hokama mentioned,
a lot of testifiers today, a lot of those concerns are more appropriately addressed to the whole
judicial arena which is not so much where we're at here. But, you know, I'd like to see the, you
know, tried and true reasons why the existing location is not feasible and not entirely...can be
renovated to such an extent where it's useable and more efficient and productive right now.
Again, you mentioned the, you want to be close to facilities, courts. The...it's...the current one
is also close to medical which -MR. SAKAI: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --inmates need. So it seems to be a key location, and if there's any
way to utilize the seven acres in a better manner. I mean I've seen it firsthand, I've actually been
in it firsthand, so I understand. But I haven't really heard, you know, I think you folks already
put up 20 million or so into this current project.
MR. SAKAI: We've spent a considerable amount. I think it's less than 20 million though, but I don't
want to -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: But quite a bit.
MR. SAKAI: --give you a figure. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And so and yet we're still with tons of questions and tons of ideas,
maybe not, maybe so, who knows at this point. I would like to see the improvements that can be
done at this current facility because people are suffering, and it's...talk about lack of safety at
certain times, you know. So I'm just curious if MCCC's improvements and bringing it up to par
for today's needs is being sort of put on the backburner because of this project we're here
discussing?
MR. SAKAI: Well, you know, we certainly will need to look at what's possible at MCCC. But like I
said, in the past ten years there really have been no improvements, not only at MCCC but at any
facility in the State. It's very unfortunate but, you know, it is what it is and this is what we're
working with. But you're absolutely right about the conditions at MCCC. The... it's not good
for the inmates and it's not really good for the staff who have to work there also. We're not
happy with so many small, dilapidated buildings crowded together, it does not make for good
security for the staff. It doesn't make for good living conditions for the inmates. So we
certainly...we'll take a look at what needs to be done immediately at MCCC, and we are doing a
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Statewide priority on where we should spend our immediate dollar to make sure we can make the
improvements necessary.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right. Well thank you. You know I appreciate that that is in the
discussion. You know Kulani Prison was a big controversy with the shutdown of that too. So
just other, I know there's other lands and options around our State, and hopefully -MR. SAKAI: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --they're all being brought into the fold for the final decision.
MR. SAKAI: Yes. We are taking a Statewide look. MCCC is the...this particular project is the one that
has, is the farthest along actually, but we are looking at the, what the needs are throughout the
State.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, very good.
MR. SAKAI: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Chair, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. And thank you, Mr. Sakai, for being here.
It's nice to have you back as Director of Public Safety.
MR. SAKAI: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: 'Cause I had the opportunity to work with you years ago when you were
in that position, and I know you know very well my background with MEO and -MR. SAKAI: Definitely.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --our efforts to start the BEST program. And...
MR. SAKAI: Nationally recognized BEST program.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much. And it has done very, very well, and I am very
grateful that my colleagues and I have been able to at least fund a very minimal BEST program
with $100,000 every year of County money. And Maui Economic Opportunity continues to run
it and tries the best they can, but with very small funding they're able to serve a very small
percentage of the people that should be treated in my opinion or given the opportunity. You
know we have sat here and listened to this really sad story many times about attempts to do that
facility in what is now being called Pulehunui, even though none of us called it that who have
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been here all our lives. And I can probably say for 72 years I knew it as Puunene, but, you know,
all of a sudden it's Pulehunui, which is fine. Call it by whatever you want to call it, it's the same
thing, a rose by any other name But, you know, that location distresses me for many reasons. I
just think it's really too far removed from where these folks really need to be to receive services.
And, you know, I am concerned, because when I first became aware of this, it was just about the
time that we were starting BEST and you were leaving. And we finally had a meeting and the
State people came to the community reluctantly to share with us their plans, and I know that
several of the Members of this Council attended that meeting and we were kind of taken back to
hear the plans for 800 some beds. And we were kind of taken back also to hear how much
money had been spent on planning. I think by the first meeting we had, it was something like
$12 million and now I'm hearing it's more, and what distresses me is why do we continue to
spend all this money and we still don't have a plan. You know what I'd like to see is a goal. You
know we can sit here and argue back and forth about where it could be or whether we need it or
not or whatever. I think that we ought to try to put our efforts on the front end, and instead of
building for more and more prisoners, why don't we try to have less and less prisoners? And
what I see in the justice reinvestment idea is that there is a way for us to stop putting so many
people in jail. And I see the, you know, testimony from Kat Brady based on the Justice
Reinvestment Report, and she says that the majority of Hawaii lawbreakers are nonviolent and
many are drug offenders. And a plethora of research is showing that incarceration may not be
the best option. Housing low-level lawbreakers with violent felons has not proven to be a
winning combination, and we heard that from one of the testifiers this morning. And I tend to
agree with him, and going back to my mother--if you work here you'll hear about my mother-she used to say that when you put, you know, low kind of offenders in with, you know, really
skilled lawbreakers, then they go to college and they learn. And the inmates that I've worked
with have told me this themselves, that, you know, they're exposed to people around the world,
particularly when they go to the Federal Detention Center and they make contacts. And so if you
don't really help them, you know, rehabilitate and they come out, now they have worldwide
connections. So this is not a good thing. I'd like to see us.. .I just returned from the National
Association of Counties Conference in Pittsburgh, and all of us were there. And I attended the
session in how do you get people out of being put in jail, and a lot of the counties are using
something called better risk assessment. And they're doing that instead of using a straight-out
bail system. So they assess whether this person is a flight risk, and if they cannot put them in jail
then they put them on electronic monitoring and they don't put them in jail. So I think we really
need to wait a while, make some temporary repairs maybe at our facility because it certainly
needs help, and I know that James is going to have a fit 'cause, you know, I really know that he
needs a better facility. My concern is do we need what we're talking about? But maybe we
could do something to alleviate some of the problems there, meanwhile, look at justice
reinvestment, wait to see what we can do to reduce this incoming number or this flow of people
into the system. I want to ask you a question, believe it or not. What does it cost to house a
prisoner at this moment?
MR. SAKAI: I'm not exactly sure. It's, I would say depends on the facility. It...in Arizona it costs us
$65 a day, and that's because of the low labor cost where they are. In Hawaii it could be
upwards of $100 a day. So it's an expensive proposition.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So, you know, it can't be much more.. .it's less expensive to do
programs, to do reentry programs, to look at risk assessment, electronic monitoring. And of
course this is not the question to be debated here, because this is Legislature who has to change
our laws to do these kinds of things, but I think we should try to stop the flow instead of building
a bigger prison. It just really bothers me that our community would even think of having to have
800 or 600 or however many people, double what we have right now in prison. I don't think
that's where we want to go as a community.
MR. SAKAI: Yeah, I just want to say that, you know, we are looking at risk assessments. Part of the
GRI legislation that was enacted talks about risk assessments both for pre-trials and for the
sentenced population. So we have identified the risk assessment instrument that we want to use,
and we are getting ready to make sure that all of our staff throughout the State are trained in that.
We're also looking very hard at the kind of programs we need in this.. .not only within the
correctional system but also to support us in the community so that inmates can be released
safely to community programs at the earliest possible time without risk to public safety. So we
are looking very, very hard at this.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you. I just don't think that our State wants to spend our money in
increasing the bottom line of the Corrections Corporation of America. I'd really much rather see
our men and women come home to our community and contribute, be part of their families, and
be taxpayers and community, you know, contributing citizens. We have a problem and I think
we have to stop thinking the old way and start thinking in a new way. It's out there, we just have
to be committed. We just are completing our General Plan for Maui, Maui island, and we did,
you know, acknowledge that this facility might be built there. But we did put a statement when
we did approve it and we said that it must be done in consultation with the community.

MR. SAKAI: We certainly are...I'm committed to do that.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So I want to thank you guys for coming. It's really, really wonderful to
have you here talking story with us, and we want to listen to you and we hope you'll listen to us,
because this is for the benefit of everybody. Wouldn't it be nice if we could put all these millions
of dollars into our schools?
MR. SAKAI: It certainly would be a better investment for our society in the long run. And,
Councilwoman Baisa, I think you know from my track record that I am much more than willing,
I think it's necessary that we work closely with the community.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So anyway, thank you very much, and get over your cold. And I'm sure
we'll be having many more meetings, but thank you, everybody, for coming.
MR. SAKAI: I look forward to them.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Carroll?
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VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. This is really dëjd vu, and it's been a lot more than ten
years that this has been discussed. I can think way, way, way, way, way back when we first had
the discussions in the community. Not one thing brought up by my fellow Council members
here, not one thing whether it Ms. Baisa or anyone else has brought up has not been brought up
before, and I find this disturbing. How many years are we going to go over there and talk about
this, bring up all this, looking at new sites, looking at alternatives, bringing up all the suggestions
to the Department? And then it sits there a while and then nothing happens, and, you know, it
comes up again like it comes up now. What I would really like to see is going back and looking
at what came out before and all of these suggestions and have the Department come up with a
comprehensive plan addressing everything that you heard here today and everything that's come
out from the community. It shouldn't take a year to come up with a comprehensive plan to build
whatever you're going to do, redo the old prison, our MCCC, have it only for court use and
transit, keep that over there, whatever. But the amount of time we're spending on this is...I
won't use the words I want to use.
MR. SAKAI: Well I appreciate your frustration, and I share your frustration. Just by way of history,
this whole idea of locating at Puunene really started in my last term which ended in 2002, and
back then we were thinking of putting our low-level offenders there and so we could do more
community services and things like work furlough out of that. And this would give us the
opportunity to do renovations necessary at the Waiale site. So I am.. .you know and now I come
back here in June of 2012 and this thing is still not resolved, so it's pretty frustrating for me too.
I agree, we don't have to take a year, but we will work as expeditiously as we can, and we're
very willing to come back and keep you fully briefed on what progress we're making.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: That is what I would hope, because when you let it go long then you have
new people over here, and new people are going to ask the same questions again and it's just
recycling the same arguments. And once you've come to a consensus but then you wait a long
time, you have to deal with a new group that want to have the same answers again updated, and
we'll never get there.
MR. SAKAI: I understand what you're saying, sir.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you.
MR. SAKAI: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We'll move on, we'll let Mr. Sakai rest, and we'll ask for the next
department to come up, please.
MS. MASAGATANI: Aloha mai kakou, Chair, Members of the Council. My name is Jobie Masagatani,
and I'm the Chairman-Designate and Director of the Department of Hawaiian Home Lands. I
have two weeks of seniority over Ted Sakai, I was appointed in May 16th of this year. I wanted
to acknowledge some members of my staff and Commissioner Perry Artates of this island.
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Carolyn Darr and Julie Cachola of our Planning Office and Land Management Division, and
Mona Kapaku who is the Island Manager on this island who's also here with me. As Ted.. .today
I'll be, try to be very brief in my remarks. As Ted Sakai had indicated, in reevaluating our
position with moving forward on the RFP, the Department has come to the conclusion that in the
best interest of our beneficiaries it's best not to take the leadership role in advancing, and to
focus more in how we can share in the infrastructure costs that are anticipated for this area. Our
interest in Pulehunui, as you may be familiar, is really two parcels of land that we have in that
region. One is 185 acres that is west of Mokulele Highway, and the other is approximately 646
acres that is east of Mokulele Highway which includes a 100-acre parcel that is set aside for
industrial use, and the remaining is anticipated to be agricultural homesteads. Our interest in this
property is very important, they represent some of the best revenue potential lands for the
Department in industrial/commercial, probably the best on the island, as well as opportunity for
agricultural homesteading which is in high demand for this island. Our agricultural homestead
application list is actually longer than our residential list, and we haven't done ag awards in a
very, very long time, something that we're looking at very closely in the Department as to how
we can collaborate with other agencies like the Department of Ag in making this happen. Our
feeling...I did want to update you just really briefly. You know we really feel that the
opportunity for savings on cost for us as we forward into the next years and it's not any news to
anyone, the Department is in...one of its highest priorities is to generate revenue. We are seeing
the end of the settlement that was negotiated back in 1995, the 30 million for 20 years, and
although there's still an obligation on the State, a constitutional obligation to provide resources
for the program's activities, we do have new legislators, there needs to be new education. And as
always, it's challenging to get resources out of the State, so our hope is that our case will be
much stronger to get those resources for Pulehunui when there's four agencies, including
ourselves, Department of Land and Natural Resources, Public Safety, and DAGS along with the

County to bring in those kinds of infrastructure resources to this area, that our case is much more
compelling. We all share the same need for water as well as wastewater for this area. For us,
source development is an issue. We are looking at alternatives offsite as well as potentially
onsite, although I think our preliminary engineering studies indicate that those may be brackish
wells, so we'd have to do some kind of treatment if there were to be onsite water source
development. In addition, we're looking at the wastewater treatment facility on the 5 acres, the
set-aside of the 100 acres, and preliminarily the cost estimates for that is about 39 million. So for
us from a feasibility standpoint to have as many users as we can in this area, whether they're
current or projected, helps make that cost much more affordable for all the players involved. So
we feel that it's in the best interest of all the players to understand what the plans area. We know
that the master planning process, the General Plan is something that's going to be looked at later
on this month, and we worked very closely with Department of Land and Natural Resources as
well as DPS and DAGS in the master planning of this area as we move forward. So on that note
I think we just, we've taken a different approach as it relates to this Public Safety Complex,
because we really want to focus our resources on trying to get those properties that are income
production potential for DHHL out in the market as soon as we can. And to that end, right now
it's in the Project District 10, I believe, but they've been removed out of the Urban Growth
Boundary, the properties that are west of Mokulele. That's a concern for us and we're hoping
that that will be reconsidered by this Council as better information or more information is
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brought forward on the master plans for this area. And I'm available for questions of the
Council.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for your comments, Director. We appreciate your presence also this
morning, and we are aware of your short tenure so far but we wish you very much success. You
know it's been interesting...you know, I've sat on this body for a long time, and it surprises me
that all of a sudden four State departments wants to develop an area where, from the County's
general standpoint, it wasn't in our plans. So who have you been talking to that makes this the
site? Or is it just because of land ownership?
MS. MASAGATANI: For us, we've always been interested primarily on the 185 acres that are west of
Mokulele. I think the opportunity to collaborate with the other State agencies.. .under this
Administration there's been a strong emphasis to bring down the silos and work together, and
there is definitely advantages to collaborating because the ownership is the way that it is. The
phasing of that, a lot of that will depend upon the market and the dynamics of the community, so
I think the interest, for us, the interest in this site has been that 185 acres which offer light
industrial and commercial potential. And we don't know exactly what that use is going to be
until we work with the developer to identify that, but for us, that's always been a site in our
planning process that we've identified as great revenue-generating potential for DHHL. And this
opportunity to collaborate I think arose with this Administration, and so we've tried to leverage
that for the best interest of our Trust and our beneficiaries.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Regardless of whether it's in the best interest of this County and this island?
MS. MASAGATANI: I think we really want to work with this County, we recognize how important that
is to do that. This is your community, and so we've made.. .we've spent a lot of time trying to
work with the general planning process to participate in that. We want to try to be as open as we
can in terms of what the plans are, and so I think that's why there's a desire to bring forward that
master plan for this area later on this month.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. You're going to have a hard sale, Director. I can tell you that 'cause I am
not happy with this site, not the way it's being proposed. You know people like me had different
views of our central plains and what is between Kahului and Kihei, South Maui, and it wasn't to
have another commercial development to compete with our existing plan and existing
business/commercial areas. So why would the government decide to compete against the private
sector for industrial and commercial uses, just because it brings revenue to your Department, the
government's going to now compete against private sector?
MS. MASAGATANI: You know I don't think our intention is to compete. Definitely revenue is a
concern for the State agencies...actually us, I can speak for the Department of Hawaiian Home
Lands, but I think it's also a concern for DLNR, especially as we move forward with tighter and
tighter fiscal constraints. I think what these properties offer is the opportunity to partner with
private sector to bring commercial and/or industrial uses. What's unique about this particular
parcel is my understanding is that it is ringed on three sides by Important Agricultural Lands that
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help to keep and.. .keep that industrial growths contained. For us, on the eastern boundary, when
we did our analysis, those properties were not the best properties for residential use. As I had
expressed earlier, we have a strong interest in agricultural use, so that would be consistent with
maintaining almost like a buffer of agricultural lands around this industrial/commercial corridor
or this opportunity. And we don't have...other than this 185 acres, our plans are not to expand,
you know, that's where we would primarily look at industrial/commercial, but we don't have any
specific plans for what that's going to be until we have a better idea of what responses we have
from those who would respond to an RFP on this property. Frankly, not having the water and
wastewater makes this a less desirable, so having that in there makes that opportunity or that
income potential opportunity greater for us.
CHAIR HOKAMA: In your view, all of the components need to be in.. .coordinated to make this whole
complex work? So without Public Safety your portion wouldn't work? If DLNR's portion for
whatever reason the Leg says no funding for your needs, this project wouldn't work?
MS. MASAGATANI: For us, we have a unique mission. We have to look at the specific interests of our
beneficiary population and be loyal to that over and beyond even the interest of the public at
large; however, I think those interests are better served if when the infrastructure is brought in,
it's sized appropriately to address the potential uses down the road. As taxpayers, it wouldn't
make sense for us to bring in the infrastructure just for our lands and then a few years later have
DLNR go in to bring in the infrastructure for their lands, et cetera, et cetera. So we're very
interested in staying at the table for the potential it offers and the shared infrastructure costs with
good planning so we can size things appropriately, you know, look for water sources that can
address the needs of this area collectively.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I'll let the Members have their opportunity. Members, you know, I've been
very lenient on the parameters. You know it's... although the title is narrow in a sense, what was
presented to us from the previous chairman, Alapaki Nahale-a was a more broader thing than just
the prison, it had talked about DLNR's component, Hawaiian Homes component. But again, just
as a reminder, try and remember the parameters as best you can in your questions and comments
to our State representatives this morning. Mr. Carroll, any questions for the lady, our Director
from Hawaiian Home Lands?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Not at this time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No. The questions that I had you've asked, and I think I'm very...I too
was a little concerned about DHHL getting involved with the prison. But I'm understanding now
that it's not so much in getting involved with the prison but it's with the infrastructure costs that
they're trying to spread, and of course, everybody knows how I feel about the prison.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Cochran?
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And, yeah, thanks for the reminder, but again,
you know, I was hoping to get a lot more answers today from the last discussion we had here
during General Plan. And the...so I guess at the end of this month you folks will have a little bit
more clear direction, and so I guess I'll just wait `til then. But again, you know, I was hoping to
get a lot more clarification and answers today. Thank you.
MS. MASAGATANI: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Cochran. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well I look forward to when they can get their act together so that
we can really have a meaningful discussion. I mean I feel the empathy towards you folks
because new people coming in. We're told by one group and then another group comes in and
it's a constant changeover, and I understand it happens at times. But hopefully there'll come a
point where the plans will be some kind of true visual as well as conceptual plan that we can all
at least understand and really question or endorse or, and/or oppose in its totality, not this
piecemeal. And I think that's all I've got to say, Mr. Chair. Thank you very much for your
efforts. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Chair. The.. .just to clarify what the timeframe was on the
DHHL lands acquisition, the 546-acre parcel that's closest to Kihei -MS. MASAGATANI: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --has that always been DHHL land for...
MS. MASAGATANI: I believe that...did that... let me just check with my staff. Did that come over in
Act 14? Do you know? I believe that came over as part of Act 14 which was the settlement that
was reached with the State with regards to the DHHL land claims, and so that would have come
over subsequent to 1995. I'm not sure exactly which year that happened.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay. So it's been 15 years or so.
MS. MASAGATANI: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: So my question is what other lands were offered to DHHL in 2002
when you received the 80-acre parcel and then 2011 when you received the 105-acre parcel?
MS. MASAGATANI: That...
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Let me just...
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MS. MASAGATANI: Go ahead, I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: The reason I'm asking is it seems like it would have been more.. .1 don't
know whether prudent is the right word, but maybe more advantageous if those lands had been
contiguous with the previous lands given to DHHL.
MS. MASAGATANI: In terms of the 185-acre parcel which is west of Mokulele, I do know that there
was initially a parcel that was transferred earlier to DHHL from DLNR, and subsequently a
contiguous parcel below that was transferred along with that corner piece. The timing of that I
think was 2002 perhaps, but in...
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, in your presentation it has 2002 for the 80 acres and 2011 for the
105 acres.
MS. MASAGATANI: The last corner piece, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: So my question is I guess why weren't the.. .if you were going to get the
105 acres, I would have thought it might have been better for you if those acres were provided in
a parcel next to the large -MS. MASAGATANI: To the...
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --546-acre parcel.
MS. MASAGATANI: Okay. So the.. .1 would need to go back and review with staff as to how that
decision was made, but certainly trying to consolidate our parcels. And for us, the revenue
generation issue is as critical as we move forward as lands that are available for homesteading,
because we've often been a land-rich and cash-poor agency. And we're unable to open up new
lands unless we have some kind of income source. So I think at least I can confirm with staff as
to whether or not those parcels that were.. .whether those parcels around the larger DHHL lands
were even available to us, 'cause we were looking at DLNR's inventory of properties.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, the lands north of the larger DHHL property are DLNR lands, that
was why -MS. MASAGATANI: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --I asked the question.
MS. MASAGATANI: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: And...
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MS. MASAGATANI: Not all of DLNR's lands...we weren't given necessarily carte blanche to select
everything DLNR had, I think it was a negotiated process. So I don't know if those were
actually made available to DHHL to consider. But I can double check and confirm that, get back
to you.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: And if you could also check and see what other parcels on Maui were
available or...and I realize this is all negotiated, but which parcels that are under State control
elsewhere may have been made available had you guys asked. Because, you know, I don't think
any of us have any concerns with the fact that you all can build housing wherever you like, but
when you branch out into commercial uses then it becomes a little bit more a challenge for us.
So anyway -MS. MASAGATANI: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --I would appreciate -MS. MASAGATANI: Okay, we can follow up with that information.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --some clarification of those issues. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman. Thank you for being here this morning.
And I understand, you know, the challenges of DHHL, you know, rich in land, poor in cash, but
the fact is that we're talking about the public safety issue. And thank you for that information
regarding the possibility of partnering with the other department in trying to resolve or bring in
sources like water and sewer into the area. You know for me, you know, I'm going to await
when we review again the General Plan in regards to this area, and I think, you know, that would
be more appropriate for us to talk about the areas that you want to, you know, develop for your
needs in trying to create affordable housing here in Maui County for the Hawaiian population.
So I'm going to wait for that meeting that was promised for the General Plan. And again, you
know, for the water source and the sewer source, that is one issue that, you know, along with the
public safety, prison, you know, should have been talked about, nothing else. So I appreciate you
coming here, and I'll wait for another meeting in the General Plan regarding this whole particular
piece. Thank you.
MS. MASAGATANI: Okay. Thank you, Council member.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. And I thank you, Chair Masagatani, for your
presence this morning. At this time we're going to take a short break and then we'll bring up our
DAGS and DLNR representatives to try and finish up the morning's requirements for Policy-43,
so we'll stand in recess `til 10:50, 10-5-0. . . . (gavel). . .

RECESS: 10:40 a.m.
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RECONVENE: 10:55 a.m.
CHAIR HOKAMA: . . . (gavel). . . The Policy Committee shall return to order. We have two additional
agencies that we'll be receiving comment this morning, Members. So we'll take them up, so
they... 'cause they have their requirements also to their return flights back to Oahu. So we'll
bring up Mr. Seki since he is now I guess the lead agency for this proposed project.
MR. SEKI: Good morning, Chair Hokama.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning.
MR. SEKI: Members, Council members of the Committee, good morning. I'm Dean Seki, Comptroller
for Department of Accounting and General Services. Actually, today I'm just here in a support
capacity even though we are going to be taking the lead on the facility, on the construction of the
facility, but really, we're a partner with all the other agencies, Land, Public Safety, DHHL. So
I'm prepared to take any questions that you folks might have.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Well one, thank you for making yourself present, Mr. Seki. Director, you
know, for us we see your names but, you know, we don't necessarily see the face, so we
appreciate your presence before the Committee this morning. Real quickly, you mentioned that
your agency will be in charge of construction, so anything prior to or pre-construction, DAGS is
going to allow the other agencies to do their due diligence and responsibilities?
MR. SEKI: We'll be actually working together as a team. You know I think that's kind of what's key
also is that I think Chair Masagatani said earlier that, you know, we're working together, more
closely together than before, and I think without a doubt it's going to lead to a better chance of
success. We...because we have engineers...in fact, if I may introduce one of my staff that's here
today, is Tyler Fujiyama. He's one of the key engineers that's been involved in this project for
several years, and actually we still do have some engineers that were working with Director
Sakai back when he was Director at PSD probably about 10 or 12 years ago, too. So there's a lot
of institutional knowledge. But we will be helping with the master planning and the design and
every single phase of the project, so we're a partner.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I think one thing that might help the Members down the road would be if, I
guess, maybe your Department or through your direction, Mr. Seki, is to kind of give us one
general timeframe, because like us, you know, we get the requests every year between January
and March and you gotta go before the Legislature and ask for -MR. SEKI: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --funding, too. So have they already given you some advance acknowledgment
that you're going to be funded for what you want to do?
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MR. SEKI: You know I... as much as I'd like to give you a specific timeframe at this point, because
we're still in this, you know, kind of like identifying the details, we...I'd refrain from giving you
any kind of timeframe right now. But I think as we move forward in a short period of time, I
hope that we'll have more details for you folks, and we will be dialoguing with you folks more
often and more frequently.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And I would also ask if you might please contact also the State Judiciary.
MR. SEKI: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: 'Cause my understanding is that one option is of course to move the Judiciary out
of Wailuku closer to the correctional or Public Safety Complex site.
MR. SEKI: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And whether it's in Puunene or as Mr. White mentioned, we bought 100 acres, so
whether we do a land swap with the County or a friendly sale, whatever it may be, I believe you
have opportunities and options that may be more cost effective and makes better sense
logistically for not only your departments but for our County and our main island of Maui.
MR. SEKI: In fact, good suggestion, and we'll be dialoguing with them also. And it's somewhat
convenient because DAGS does also build their facilities, too. So we.. .even if the prison wasn't
part of it, we'd still be involved in the court house.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Yeah, that would be appreciated -MR. SEKI: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --Director Seki. And then also, I would recommend at the appropriate time with
your consultants, whatnot that you keep the Members abreast with some status adjustments. I
think it's important you talk to our departments, but it will be the nine Members of this
Committee and this Council that will make the decision. So I would suggest you keep the
decision makers well informed with changes in status and projections since -MR. SEKI: We will.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --we'll be making the decision. Members, questions? I'll work real quickly from
Mr. Carroll. Questions for Director Seki? Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No questions.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla? Wow, Mr. Seki, you get the best job so far today.
MR. SEKI: Not bad.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You have anything you wish to add to the Committee before you leave us this
morning?
MR. SEKI: No, I think this is the start of, you know, good dialogue. And like I said earlier, we look
forward to working with you folks more closely, so making sure that we get input from
everybody.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. That would be appreciated, Director.
MR. SEKI: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you so much for your presence.
MR. SEKI: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We'll bring up Mr. Tsuji, Russell Tsuji from DLNR.
MR. TSUJI: Good morning, Chair -CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning.
MR. TSUJI: --members of the County Council. Russell Tsuji, the Land Division Administrator. Like
DAGS and Mr. Seki, we're here in a supportive role this morning for the agenda item for the
Public Safety Complex. But just to get back on one of the questions asked earlier. What we've
been doing since the last GPAC Committee meeting, the various agencies, DHHL, DLNR,
DAGS, the County, Will Spence, and Dave Yamashita has been meeting quite regularly, at least
twice a week...I mean not twice a week, once every two weeks if not every week, yeah. And
we've had several meetings with certain community groups and are still planning some, some
this afternoon and some a little bit later this month. We've met with...tried to meet with the area
representatives to brief 'em and to talk about what we had hoped to see in that area. And our
interest of course—as, if you're, you know, most of you were here at the GPAC Committee
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meeting—is the land acreage that we hold there in what we're calling Pulehunui together with the
other agencies, and the big thing is the shared infrastructure which is very expensive to do it
alone. Other than that, I'm open for questions if you have any. We do intend to meet the
deadline that was asked by Chair Baisa to submit our so-called master plan for the area to give
the County Council a better idea of what we're really asking for in that Committee, and that will
be delivered before the end of the month.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I appreciate that, Mr. Tsuji, and thank you for, you know, reassuring Chair Baisa of
the Committee's request before her group -MR. TSUJI: Yes, yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --that you'll be. . . (inaudible). . .
MR. TSUJI: And we'll be available once the matter is rescheduled.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
MR. TSUJI: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That will be great, Mr. Tsuji. One thing I did want to ask though, in preparation
regarding this complex consideration before this Committee this morning and as you prepare for
Ms. Baisa's Committee, that would also include some of the comments that was at the previous
meetings regarding maybe joint sharing of infrastructure with the County -MR. TSUJI: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --including the waste treatment, wastewater treatment facilities and things like
that? That would be part of your report back to Ms. Baisa's Committee?
MR. TSUJI: I don't know if it'll be in a report form, but it's certainly in the plans and is still--as far as I
know—identified in the parcel, one of DHHL's parcels, a small acreage that their...a wastewater
treatment plant for the area. The water is still an issue that is still being evaluated and studied,
and we are very aware, especially from DLNR's perspective 'cause our co-sister division in our
Department is the Commission on Water Resource Management who made it a point to us that
water is limited in that area. You're going to have to find the water, and we understand that. So
this whole development too as well will hinge on that as well.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, you know, for myself, Mr. Seki [sic], and I hope I had made it clear earlier at
the previous meetings, but if not, one of the things I am looking for to see if it makes sense for
this County is to see if some of your proposed complex infrastructure makes sense for the
County to participate, expand the scope, and take care of the general community's needs also.
Since then we'll be sharing with the State and your departments some of the cost to build a good
facility. We'd like to get out of the tsunami zone areas too wherever possible that makes sense
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for the County. And if you're going to go ante up so much and we'll ante up, then maybe we can
do something much better for the greater community, not just your State departments.
MR. TSUJI: That would be great.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And then one thing I wanted to ask, you know, I'll, you know, give
Ms. Masagatani credit, she, you know, she was very blunt about the need for her Department to

raise revenues. Is this also a revenue-generating project for DLNR?
MR. TSUJI: Yes. And as I had mentioned in the GPAC Committee meeting, that is actually the primary
driver for us; however, since that time, you know, through our meetings with the various groups
as well as area representatives, there may be some interest for other...not just commercial or
retail or for income production but for other government uses in that area such as what you might
have mentioned earlier this morning about possibly the Judiciary might consider relocating out
there. And so it's everything, yeah. And as I mentioned in the Committee the last time I was
before this Council, this is one of the few areas on Maui, in fact, probably the only area on Maui
that we actually have a large tract of land that can be developed and again, the only area where
you have other agencies who have land holdings that can, you know, the shared infrastructure
could be at least spread the cost around to the various agencies rather than one agency taking the
hit, yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So you have all that financial pro forma projections as what you anticipate to be
the general cost benefit of this investment in this project?
MR. TSUJI: Not financials necessarily, because typically when we're talking about income production
for this area, you know, we see the acreage. Our methodology of going out and developing
lands, typically we differ a little bit from the other agencies in that we don't normally do the
construction of the building, we actually go out usually on an RFP to see if there's any interest in
the market for such development and to make such proposal to the staff at first, then ultimately
later taken to the Board of Land and Natural Resources for consideration. That's typically how
we do it. So I don't, you know, without having even been in that stage, you know, it's pretty hard
to even figure out what the projected revenues would be. I will say that we think this area has
very high potential. Just to mention, in my staff this morning I've got Daniel Ornellas, the one
Maui District Land Agent and Keith Chun, our Development Manager, and this site has been
brought to our attention from Daniel Ornellas many years ago with the idea that he thought a
joint, all the agencies should get together and come up with some master plan. At that time
though that really I guess wasn't the priorities of the other certain departments but has
since.. .because we're getting really close to needing more money, very frankly, and to.. .and the
money is not flowing perhaps as it may have been in the past, to try to be more prudent in
expending it. And this idea of joint infrastructure came forward, and we all think it benefits not
only the State agencies but the County as well being out there.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, I appreciate your comments, Mr. Tsuji. Because I for one from Lanai district
and I mean we don't Mr. Mateo, but if your Department had a little bit more money, I'm sure
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people like myself and Mr. Mateo expect more services and programs support regarding DLNR
on our sister islands. You know we got -MR. TSUJI: We're trying.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --similar issues, and I understand the financials. But, you know, for people
of...like us on this Committee, part of my questioning is because we have Mr. Pontanilla who
heads our Budget Committee, you know, potentially the State is going to have a very good
project that potentially makes a lot of revenues for it. I just want to know what the County's not
going to get from this development because of the way we do taxation, and what it means to this
County as far as giving increased value to real property but not being able to collect our fair
share of revenues from those developments.
MR. TSUJI: And I want to ensure this Committee that our lessees when we issue a lease, especially for
commercial or even residential, they pay County real property taxes on the leasehold. That's,
you know, our lessee. So there would be that revenue for the County hopefully if this thing was
to go forward, yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for saying that on the record, Mr. Tsuji. Members.. .if you have
questions, Mr. White, questions for the gentleman?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No questions.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No, thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Carroll? I guess it pays to be last.
MR. TSUJI: I thought you guys were saving everything for me.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Is there anything you wish to share since you have an opportunity, Mr. Tsuji, from
either your board or your Maui member regarding this proposal?
MR. TSUJI: I think that's about it for now.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
MR. TSUJI: You'll be hearing from us by the end of the month and as soon as it gets rescheduled for
the Committee, and hopefully the full Council will be present during that time period.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Tsuji.
MR. TSUJI: Looking forward to it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. So I'll ask Ms. Hiraga, is there anything else you or any of the
departments wish to add prior to we adjourn this meeting? Is there additional information or
comment? Either, Mr. Sakai, Ms. Masagatani, or Mr. Seki, you have additional comments and
also time to share it?
MS. OHASHI HIRAGA: Thank you, Chair Hokama. Gwen Hiraga. We appreciate this opportunity of,
you know, providing somewhat of an update to the Committee, and as the directors have
indicated, the focus, you know, the immediate focus has been on the master plan for Pulehunui or
the Puunene area. There.. .we will be submitting by the General Plan Committee's deadline of
August 31 st , a plan that has been worked out, you know, among the State agencies and with the
County of Maui, and we look forward to Chair Baisa's scheduling of that meeting. And we hope
to do a full presentation to the General Plan Committee next month whenever it's scheduled. But
again, thank you for the opportunity to, for us to provide an update to the Policy Committee.
And as Director Sakai had mentioned and all of the State directors, I think I can speak on their
behalf, you know, we are very willing to provide updates to this Committee or any other Council
committee as requested. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Hiraga. Okay. Members, if there's no further discussion or
questions for the Chair, the Chair is going to defer this item, with no objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS (excused: DGC, DAM, JP, MPV).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, this Item 43 shall be deferred.
ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.

CHAIR HOKAMA: And there being no further business before this Committee, this meeting is hereby
adjourned. .. . (gavel). . .

ADJOURN: 11:14 a.m.
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